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PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING

HELD AT PARISH COUNCIL OFFICE, 9 THE COTTAGES, MARKET GREEN, COTTINGHAM 

AT 7PM ON TUESDAY 4th OCTOBER 2022
MINUTES

PRESENT: 
Chairman: Cllr Casson
Cllrs: Jump, Kemp, Duke & Cantrell
Deputy Clerk: Pape
Members of the Public are welcome to attend meetings, but unless commenting on a specific planning application, are present for observation only. It should be noted that the Parish Council acts as a Consultee on applications and East Riding of Yorkshire Council make the final decision. Members of the Public can comment directly to East Riding of Yorkshire Council by visiting their website.
1781
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS 

Non-Received   
1782
TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE APOLOGIES


Apologies received from Cllrs Abel, Moore, Kind, Green, Knight & Medini

Resolved: Apologies accepted
1783
TO RECEIVE CORRESPONDENCE & NOTICES OF DECISION (SEE ATTACHED SHEET)

1783.1   Notices of Decision were circulated to Councillors in advance of the meeting
1783.2   Deputy Clerk Nicola Pape read out the following email received from the Clerk of Skidby Parish Council, this had been sent to East Riding Traffic Management and Skidby Parish Council had requested the support of Cottingham Parish Council
“As you may be aware, Skidby Parish Council has been keen to see the installation of a footpath along the stretch of Eppleworth Road and Westfield Road from Cottingham to the junction with Beverley Road.  This has not proved possible for a variety of reasons, but councillors are still concerned about pedestrian safety along this stretch.  They have therefore asked whether the 40mph speed limit currently in force in Eppleworth could be extended to the boundary with Cottingham, where the limit drops to 30mph.  This would reduce risks for pedestrians, whether leisure walkers, or residents of the traveller site.  It would also reduce the hazards for drivers turning into or out of Beverley Road. Please let me know if this is something that could be considered”
Resolved: Cllrs agreed to support the request
1783.3   Cllrs considered Planning Applications outstanding since the date of the last meeting
     See Appendix A for full planning comments
1784
ITEMS FOR THE NEXT AGENDA (DISCUSSION ITEMS ONLY)  
1784.1
 Cllrs requested Duncan Taylor from the HEY NHS Trust be invited to a pre-planning meeting in February 2023 to provide a further update on hospital parking facilities and an indication of future developments on the hospital sites

1784.2   Cllrs requested a site visit to Biowise be arranged
1784.3   Cllr Jump updated Cllrs on Planning Application 22/01225/PLF – erection of two storey extension to rear and porch to front, 25 West End Road, Cottingham. The East Riding  Council Planning Committee will undertake a site visit
Date of Next Planning (dependent on applications received): Tuesday 1st November 2022 
There was no other business, and the Chairman closed the meeting at 7:25pm. 

………………………………………….. Chair of the Parish Council      
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